COUNTY OF EL DORADO

RECORDER CLERK - REGISTRAR OF VOTERS - VETERANS AFFAIRS

William E. Schultz



Recorder-Clerk
Commissioner of Civil Marriages
360 Fair Lane
Placerville CA 95667
www.edcgov.us/countyclerk/
Phone: 530.621.5490
Jane Kohlstedt
Assistant Recorder-Clerk

Registrar of Voters
2850 Fairlane Court
PO Box 678001
Placerville CA 95667
www.edcgov.us/elections/
Phone: 530.621.7480 Fax: 530.626.5514
Linda Webster
Assistant Registrar of Voters

Veterans Affairs Office
130 Placerville Drive, Suite B
Placerville CA 95667
www.edcgov.us/veterans/
Phone: 530.621.5892 Fax 530.621.2218
William E. Schultz
Veterans Affairs Interim Dept. Head
Ed Swanson
Veterans Service Officer

November 3, 2014

To:

Russ Fackrell, Facilities Manager

Ref:

Reimbursement to Veteran Organizations for King Fire us of Veteran's Building

Dear Russ,

As promised, here are two letters from the Veteran Organizations affected by the King Fire Emergency. Both the Veterans of Foreign Wars and the Fleet Reserve Association were scheduled to hold community breakfast's during the weeks that the building and parking lot were used for staging by the emergency vehicles and personnel fighting the King Fire.

Attached are letters from both organizations, as requested, to reflect their loss of revenue. This revenue is a major part of the fundraising events during the year which provide funding for the many events and donations made by these two organizations. The previous emergency event that occurred paved the way for reimbursement, and I am certain that these two organizations will be reimbursed for their loss, with the remaining balance of funds left in the account set up for the Veterans.

Very truly yours,

William E. Schultz



Branch & Unit 275 Biggest Little Branch on the West Coast









30 October 2014

Russ Fackrell, FEMA William Schultz, VSO

To Whom It May Concern:

Request for Reimbursement

Fleet Reserve Association Branch 275 respectfully request reimbursement for loss of income. This loss of income is due to the unavailability of the Veterans Memorial Building during the King Fire. The Veterans Memorial Building is used for the fundraising Breakfasts. These breakfasts are a veteran's effort to provide the community with low cost meals. FEMA commandeered our parking lot for obvious reasons. We as service organizations understand the need at that time. We appreciate your consideration.

We generally average \$350.00 per breakfast to use for the Branch and the Community. We are requesting \$350.00 in reimbursement for loss in revenue for the breakfast we had to miss.

Thank you for your consideration.

The affected date is October 5, 2014.

Sincerely,

Lawrence J. Boudreaux, PNP

Secretary, Hangtown Branch 275 - FRA

PO Box 1509

El Dorado, CA 95623-1509

Email: larryboo@pacbell.net

(530) 677-3925



VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE U.S. AN ORGANIZATION OF VETERANS WHO HAVE FOUGHT AMERICA'S FOREIGN WARS

ON LAND AND SEA AND IN THE AIR

FROM Peter Comerford

Post Commander

Camarado Post 10165 V.F.W.

Russ Fackrell FEMA William Schultz VSO

To Whom it May Concern;

Request for Reimbursement

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 10165 respectfully request reimbursement for loss of income. This loss of income is due to the unavailability of the Veterans Memorial Building during the King Fire. The Veterans Memorial Building is used for the fundraising Breakfasts. These breakfasts are a veterans effort to provide the community with low cost meals. FEMA commandeered our parking for obvious reasons. We as service organizations understand the need at that time. . We appreciate your consideration.

We generally average \$350 per breakfast to use for the Post and the Community. We are requesting \$700.00 in reimbursement for loss in revenues for the two Breakfasts we had to miss.

Sincerely,

Thank you for your consideration.

The affected dates are September 21st and October 12 of 2014.

Peter Comerford

VFW Post 10165